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El Dorado Irrigation District 
 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING   
RESOLUTION DECLARING A STAGE 1 WATER ALERT AND AUTHORIZING THE 
GENERAL MANAGER TO DECLARE A STAGE 4 WATER EMERGENCY FOR THE 

OUTINGDALE WATER SYSTEM WHEN NECESSARY 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the El Dorado Irrigation District (District) will hold a public hearing 
at its regular Board meeting on Monday, June 28, 2021 to receive public comment and protest regarding 
a proposed resolution declaring a Stage 1 Water Alert for all District customers, and authorizing the 
General Manager to declare a Stage 4 Water Emergency for the Outingdale water system when necessary. 

Although the District’s water supply portfolio for the contiguous water system remains adequate, water 
levels at Folsom Lake and Jenkinson Lake later this year are becoming an increasing concern and the 
District must guard against worsening conditions and the possibility of another dry year. 
 
In the Outingdale community, the flow in the Middle Fork Cosumnes River, which serves as the 
community’s sole water source, is projected to dry up in the very near future. EID will likely need to 
truck water to Outingdale from the main system for health and safety use, similar to what occurred in 
2014 and 2015. 
 
The proposed resolution would declare a Stage 1 Water Alert for all District customers, and authorize 
the General Manager to declare a Stage 4 Water Emergency for Outingdale when determined necessary, 
and in accordance with the District’s Drought Action Plan. 
 
The public hearing to consider approval of the resolution will be held on Monday, June 28, 2021 at 
9:00 am. The agenda for the June 28, 2021 Board meeting will be available on the District website at 
www.eid.org. on or before June 24, 2021. 
 
For additional information, please contact: 

Brian Mueller, Director of Engineering 
El Dorado Irrigation District 
2890 Mosquito Road 
Placerville, CA 95667 
530-642-4029 
Email: BMueller@EID.org  
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